
Bureau of Detectives – Area South 

Community Alert 
                           

                      Alert# P17-2-027CA 

                                                                  March 11, 2017 

Wanted for Armed Robbery 

22
nd

 District (Morgan Park) 
 

 
About This Crime: 
This alert gives notice to residents of the Morgan Park (22nd) District of two recent 
Armed Robbery incidents that occurred in the Washington Heights neighborhood on 
February 27th, & March 9th.  In these incidents, Male victims using the social media 
dating site "MeetMe", arrange to meet a woman in the area of 9100 S. Ada & 9300 S. 
Laflin for a date.  When the victims arrive, they are instead met by two or three male 
offenders armed with handguns who demand the victim's property.  Incidents occur 
between the hours of 9:00pm – 3:00am. 
 
About The Offenders: 
The offenders were described as: 

• 2-3, Male Subjects, African American, 20-25 years old, 5'06 – 6'03 
Offenders were wearing Dark Hooded Sweatshirts. 

 
Safety Tips: 

• Do not travel to an unfamiliar neighborhood when meeting strangers online 

• When purchasing something from a stranger, or arranging a date online, meet 
the subject in a safe public location. 

• Preserve all text communications, email addresses and user IDs of 
correspondences when using websites to arrange dates or purchasing items 
through social media sites. 

• Be aware of this situation and alert neighbors in the area about this crime. 

• Call 911 immediately and provide a detailed description of any suspicious people 
including any vehicle description and license plate information. 

 
 

 
 

If you have any information about these incidents please call:  
Area South Property Crimes at 312-747-8273 

Reference RD#s JA-169447 & JA-180414 


